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June 4, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits a motion and report related to the development and construction of the Ravensdale Park project as required by Ordinance 17941, Section 129, Proviso P7. 
The Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks is proposing an amendment to the existing 10-year use agreement with the Ravensdale Park Foundation (RPF) to expand the scope of the project. The total additional cost is approximately $440,000. The Division and RPF have mutually agreed to the following: 

1. The Division will provide $279,128 for the expanded project scope including an enhanced treatment system with a 100-year capacity stormwater treatment system (instead of a 20 or 50-year system) and the Division requested landscaping upgrades in the original section of Ravensdale Park. The $279,128 will be provided in the form of a new Community Partnerships and Grants grant in the amount of $199,128, appropriation separately requested in the Omnibus Supplemental to be transmitted later this month, as allowed for by Section 2.7A of the existing use agreement and $80,000 in the form of a year one waiver of RPF’s annual use fee.

2. RPF will raise any additional community funds to cover project additions and cost overruns as already required by Section 2.7A of the existing agreement.
3. The Division and RPF have agreed to increase the annual use fee from $80,000 a year to $96,000 for an additional 1,000 hours of community use. This exchange will assist RPF with community fundraising efforts.

In support of the King County Strategic Plan goals, this legislation will enhance recreational opportunities for the public. The Division has determined that the proposed synthetic fields will allow for multiple uses and users throughout the year, thus increasing public use.

This legislation supports the goals of the Equity and Social Justice Initiative by expanding recreation opportunities in the historically underserved rural King County. 

The objectives and strategies of the Strategic Climate Action Plan are supported by creating a synthetic field, which will help reduce the Division’s consumption of water and gasoline, thus decreasing the Division’s maintenance costs and energy consumption. 

It is estimated that this status report required 13 staff hours to produce, costing $1,219. 

Thank you for your consideration of this report. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4525.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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